
Term 4, Week 6, Nov 17, 2022 

Newsletter

MESSAGE FROM THE
PRINCIPAL

I M P O R T A N T  D A T E S
A N D  E V E N T S :

5/6 Hammond Hosting
Assembly

3/4 Ah Mat Hosting
Assembly

Preschool End of Year
Concert

Yr 6 Graduation Ceremony

Fri 18 Nov

Fri 2 Dec

Wed 7 Dec

Thu 8 Dec

Phone the school office if your
child is absent from school.

Yesterday our Learning Commission travelled to the

Darwin Convention Centre to deliver their 2022 work

and pitch to a number of NT Government Ministers

and Department of Education personnel. There are 27

schools that now participate in the NT Learning

Commission (NTLC). The energy in the convention

centre was amazing. The NTLC is a fabulous initiative

that works to develop student voice and agency in

schools. Wagaman Primary School delivered their pitch

expertly to a variety of dignitaries. The students spoke

exceptionally well and shared their 2022 journey with

pride. They are to be congratulated on their significant

gains in developing cultural understanding in our

school. 



Wagaman Primary
acknowledges the traditional

custodians of the land on
which we learn, the  Larrakia

people. 
We respect their Elders, past,

present and  emerging.

There have been a number of students recently bringing personal items to

school. At Wagaman, we ask that students not bring toys, personal belongings

or valuable items to school. These items cause distractions and sometimes

arguments. They can also get lost or, at times, stolen. We are not able to take

responsibility for these items at school. Should these items distract students

from their learning or interrupt the learning of others, they will be confiscated,

or students will be asked to leave them in their bags. Should this occur, the

items will remain the responsibility of the owners.

Our Early Years students have been

participating in our annual swimming

program. It has been wonderful to hear their

stories of success and the significant growth in

confidence that teachers have seen because of

this program. It has also been great to see the

developing independence of these students in

getting changed and organising themselves

and their belongings.



Looking forward to seeing everyone at school every day.

Kind Regards 

Mandy McKinnon
Arrive at school

from 7:55am

We are trying to finalise our projections regarding student numbers at

Wagaman in 2023. Important budgeting, organisation and funding are aligned

with our enrolment and attendance figures. Please let our friendly

administration team know if your child/ren will not be attending Wagaman in

2023. If you know of families looking to enrol students at our fabulous school in

2023, please let them know to come into the school and schedule an enrolment

interview. Our 2023 Preschool places are filling up fast, and it is vital that

families enrol now to secure places.

Our attendance in the year to date is continuing to track at 86%. A special

congratulations to 1/2Gant and 5/6Hammond, who again achieved an

attendance of 90% or greater. 

We have some RAT
tests available for

families. Please
see our office staff.



LEARNING SPOTLIGHT
YEAR 3/4 AH MAT

What is it made of and why? This has been our focus question for our

science unit this term. Students have thoroughly enjoyed conducting

experiments and researching all about materials and their properties. 



During our weekly Social and Emotional lessons, we have been

identifying who make up our safety network and identifying our

emotions. It has been wonderful to hear stories about who students

have in their trust network and about the emotions they carry in their

heart.

Garden fun! Term 4 has been full of gardening, observing and

patience. Students have loved bringing in seeds from home and

watching them grow over the last few weeks in our garden. A lot of

hard work has gone into the weeding, planting, fertilising, and

watering of these plants and we can’t wait to see (and eat) our

produce. 



A huge congratulations to Roy

Vo in Year 5, who was the

Division 2 Winner in the 2022

Territory Tennis Junior League.

Well done, Roy!





EARLY YEARS SWIMMING



LEARNING COMMISSION

Our Learning
Commission presented
their work to Ministers

and Department of
Education personnel on

Wednesday Nov 16.
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